MINUTES

RENDCOMB PARISH COUNCIL

Meeting held on 29th November 2022 at 6.15 pm at Rendcomb Village Hall
Present :              

                                 Mr Graham Horwood GH (Chair)
                                 Mrs Lucia Dinkel LD
                                 Mr Richard Norton RN
                                 Mrs Annabel Purcell AP
                                 Caroline Norton - Clerk                                                                    

In attendance:    Paul Hodgkinson PH, David Lane DL and Philip Dinkel 
1. Apologies

Jenny Forde JF                                          
2.  Declaration of Interests

None.  
3.  Minutes of last Meeting
Agreed and signed by GH.
4. Matters Arising

Rendcomb airfield – still awaiting date of planning meeting, see below.
GH sent Dan Tiffney pictures of dirty road signs as requested – heard nothing so PH to chase.
The verges to Shawswell finally got cut, PH suggested the PC request the verges are cut earlier in the season.
5. Planning   
Rendcomb airfield – awaiting further details, planning meeting and discussions still on-going; J F reported by email.
Green Meadow Farm – still awaiting planning outcome.
Hill House – still awaiting planning outcome. 
 6.  Highways
       The Whiteway should be resurfaced or improved in the next financial year.
        One of the white gates on main road has gone to be mended PH asked about  
       status.

       Ash dieback along A435 to be started from 5th December.
       A435 from seven springs roundabout to town due to be closed from March 2023 
        to repair road.
       Missing link gets go ahead, to be completed in 2026.
       Flashing light on A435 working but waiting to be cleaned.

       Paul Lane cut back shrubbery on A435 near Rendcomb junction now much 

       better.

      7.   Finance
           £15637.48 in the bank.  
           Precept agreed to stay the same ie £5000.
8. Correspondence
    The September meeting cancelled as fell within the official mourning period of the
    Queen’s death.
    Amelia Robbins contacted clerk about some blocked footpaths and bridleway.
    Clerk contacted Nicola Chidley to sort and responded back to Amelia.

9. Any Other Business

It was agreed that David Lane be co-opted onto the Parish Council.
           The clerk, has asked to retire, hopefully a new clerk to be found.
            PH reported blocked drains in the village.
10. Subsequent Meetings

TBC.
 
 
